
 

CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
DRAFT MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 28, 2010 
 

Acting Chair Bill Malay called the meeting to order at 7:08 PM. 
 
Roll Call:  Charlie Berube (Vice-Chair), Bill Malay (Acting Chair), Terry Jarvis 
(Selectmen’s Representative).  Excused: Cathy Allen (Chair), Bob Craycraft 
(Alternate). 
 
O’Neill:  The commission reviewed application cc.2010.23 of Hugh and Joan 
O’Neill for a Minimum Impact Expedited permit at 325 Merrymeeting Road 
(Tax Map 118-045).  No concerns were expressed.  Terry Jarvis moved to send 
the application on to NHDES without concerns.  Bill Malay seconded.  
Approved 3-0. 
 
Gilson:  The commission determined that the application cc.2010.28 is 
incomplete.  Terry Jarvis moved to set aside the Standard Dredge and Fill 
application of Jeffrey & Patricia Gilson at 234 South Shore Road (Tax Map 
112-004) until it is complete.  Bill Malay seconded.  Approved 3-0. 
 
3 applications listed on the agenda for Sawyer, Brackett, and Dreyer were 
acted on at the August meeting.  
 
Abizaid:  The commission reviewed application cc.2010.25 of Charles Abizaid 
for a Minimum Impact Expedited permit to reface concrete wall, replace 
existing patio with pervious patio paver, and repair retaining walls at 13 
Meaders Point Road (Tax Map 111-041).  No concerns were expressed.  Terry 
Jarvis moved to send the application on to NHDES without concerns.  Bill 
Malay seconded.  Approved 3-0. 
 



 

Willard: The commission reviewed application cc.2010.27 of Marilyn Willard 
for a Minimum Impact Expedited permit to repair retaining walls at 15 
Meaders Point Road (Tax Map 111-040).  No concerns were expressed.  Terry 
Jarvis moved to send the application on to NHDES without concerns.  Bill 
Malay seconded.  Approved 3-0.   
 
Williams: The commission reviewed application cc.2010.26 of George 
Williams for a Permit by Notification at 240 South Shore Road (Tax Map 112-
006).  No concerns were expressed.  Bill Malay moved to send the 
application on to NHDES without concerns.  Terry Jarvis seconded.  
Approved 3-0. 
 
Federal Wetlands Reserve Program:  Bill Malay updated the Commission on 
the availability of federal funds for the Wetlands Reserve Program which can 
be use for the protection of large tracts of wet lands and surrounding high 
ground.  He wondered if the MacKenzie property might fit into this category.  
Additional information is available at www.nh.nrcs.usda.gov.  
 
Natural Resources Inventory:  Bob Craycraft reported that Forest Bell 
Environmental has been selected to perform the town’s natural resources 
inventory and he is ready to begin.  Before starting he would like to meet 
with members of the Conservation Commission and the Planning Board to 
review his plans and get input and comment.  Bob will work with Mr. Bell to 
find a date and to publicize the meeting.  Terry Jarvis will notify the Board of 
Selectmen. 
 
ATV Club:  Continued discussion about ATVs in the Devils Den area.  Jack 
Wheeler, president of the local ATV club would like to meet with the 
Commission at its October meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:08 PM. 
Respectfully submitted, 
David Allen, Land Use Administrative Assistant 
 

http://www.nh.nrcs.usda.gov/

